
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

EXECUTIVE

HELD ON 19 JULY 2004


EX.142/04:
EXTENSIONS TO OFF STREET CAR PARKS (Key Decision)

(With the consent of the Chairman, and in accordance with Rule 15 of the Access to Information Procedure Rules, this item had been included on the Agenda as a key decision, although not in the Forward Plan)

Portfolio
Environment, Infrastructure and Transport

Subject Matter

To consider a report from the Head of Commercial and Technical Services (CTS.11/04) containing proposals for two modest extensions to existing car parks at the Civic Centre and Bitts Park to provide an additional 34 spaces.  The capital costs could be met from a budget already allocated for additional parking in Newark Terrace which was unlikely to proceed in the short to medium term.

The proposals for the Civic Centre would provide for a net increase of 11 spaces on the site formerly occupied by the temporary portacabin.  The estimated capital cost of the work was £29,500 and the estimated additional revenue income would provide a pay back within 3 to 4 years.

The proposals for Bitts Park would provide an additional 23 spaces.  The estimated capital cost was £45,000 and increased revenue was anticipated to provide a pay back in approximately 3 years.

The Head of Commercial and Technical Services further reported that other temporary parking initiatives were being considered, particularly for the run up to Christmas 2004 and discussions were ongoing with a range of interests.  There were no proposals to repeat the park and ride scheme of 2003 because whilst this provided some very useful experience, the costs were prohibitive bearing in mind the projected levels of usage.

Extensions to the car parks would be subject to the formal planning process and the County Council would also need to approve the proposals and any changes to the Car Parking Orders would need advertising.

Summary of options rejected

None

DECISION

That the Executive supports the extensions to the Civic Centre and Bitts Park car parks at an estimated cost of £74,500 and, subject to approval by the City Council, this sum be vired from the budget allocated for additional car parking in Newark Terrace which was unlikely to proceed in the short to medium term.

Reasons for Decision

To provide additional short term parking capacity to meet growing demand, in accordance with the Executive's previously agreed strategy.

(EX.142/04 above was called in by the Infrastructure Overview and Scrutiny Committee.)







